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Blackwell Public School  
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St Clair NSW 2759. 
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Email:  blackwell-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Web:  www.blackwellps.com.au 
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Term 4 - Dates to remember 
Thursday 

February 9 
School Banking 

Friday 

February 10 
 

Monday 

February 13 

Yr 3-6  Assembly 2pm in Hall 

 

Tuesday 

February 14 
 

Wednesday 

February 15 

Uniform Shop 8:30am-9:30am 

 

Thursday 

February 16 

School Banking  

Yr 6 Interrelate Session 

Friday 

February 17 
 

Monday 

February 20 

K-2 Assembly  2pm in Hall 

Parent/Teacher Information Night 

Tuesday 

February 21 
 

Wednesday 

February 22 

Swimming Carnival at Mt Druitt Pools 

Uniform Shop 8:30am-9:30am 

A note from the Principal 
Welcome to 2017!  
 
May your school journey with us be filled with 
wonderful shared milestones and memories. 
 
Starting school is a life changing experience.  
 
Sometimes you may feel slightly overwhelmedςŘƻƴΩǘ 
worry as we staff can also feel this way too! Parents, I 
am sure you have all had that nervous anticipation on 
the first few weeks with new classes, teachers and 
friends. I hope you are feeling a little more calm as the 
weeks progress.  
  
It may be that you are not sure how everything works. 
Can I just ask that you need to trust us as we are in this 
together!  I have been a proud principal at Blackwell for 
the past 16 years and every child here is my child. Your 
child will change and grow in ways you could never 
imagine but so will you. 
 
!ǘ .ƭŀŎƪǿŜƭƭ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ōŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
Suddenly you have a whole new network of friends in 
parents and teachers. YouΩƭƭ hear about our school 
organisations such as the P&C. Please take the time to 
read about their activities and seriously consider joining 
their monthly meetings. A quick and sure way to find 
out what is really happening at school. 
 
You will become a master of organisation by the time 
you coordinate lunches, pickup and drop offs, play 
dates, special events, excursions, assembly items and 
mufti days. I know no parent who has missed a mufti 
day twice. Believe me, your child will not let you ever 
forget! 
 

 

 

mailto:blackwell-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.blackwellps.com.au/
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You will learn a new language-All schools have a lingo 
all their own such as COLA, OOSH, Kiss and Drop, dojos, 
to name a few here. Gold star if you already are familiar 
with these terms. 
IƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ ŜƳōǊŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ concept of volunteering. It 
is a great way to learn and see first-hand what our 
public education system is all about. 
You will witness your child grow and flourish. Learning 
takes place not just inside these buildings.  We continue 
the work you commenced and will continue throughout 
their lives. We are just a part of this wonderful journey 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ άƭƛŦŜέΦ  
¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘȅ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘǊŜŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǘ Blackwell-
GOOD MANNERS, GOOD THINKING and  GOOD 
LEARNING. Expectations that will stand them in good 
stead all their lives.  
And lastly I hope that you will develop a new respect 
for the teaching profession and in particular, the 
fantastic staff I have the privilege to work with here  at 
Blackwell. 
{ƻ ŀƎŀƛƴ ά ²9[/ha9!έ 
 
PS: A special mention to 
Melody Neil for her beautiful 
sewing. Check out our library 
bunting and the amazing 
Dr Seuss wall hanging in the 
library. 
 
Kris Hudswell 
Principal 
 

Staffing and Roles for 2017  
Principal  Mrs Kris Hudswell 
Deputy Principal Mrs Judith Wilson  
Counsellor Mr StephenMcFadden 

Wednesday  
Miss Aimee Tang 
Monday 

 
KLemur   Miss Heather Lane (AP) 
KAlbatross  Mrs Paula Anderson 
KKangaroos  Mrs Sharalynne Krensel 
KRabbits  Mrs Pauline Richmond 
KTurtles  Mrs Jo Turnbull /Mrs Jo Wrigley  
      
S1W Yr 1  Mrs Deanne Witchard  
   (AP & Stg Supevisor) 
S1E Yr 1  Miss Erin Harper 
S1H Yr 1  Mrs Danielle Hemmings 
S1J Yr 1  Miss Jude Washburn 
S1T Yr 1  Miss Lauren Thomas 
 

S1C Yr 2  Mrs Rachel Cameron / 
   Mrs Merryn Handley 
S1D Yr 2  Mrs Dyan Toledano 
S1F Yr 2  Mr Hani Farag 
S1R Yr 2  Mrs Bev Reynolds /  
   Mrs Julie Crossman  
 
S2F Yr 3  Mrs Denise Suffling  

(Stage 2 Supervisor) 
S2L Yr 3  Mrs Kathi Lockley 
S2M Yr 3  Miss Milica Makragic 
S2C Yr 3 & 4  Mrs Fiona Cooke   
S2F Yr 4  Mrs Malinda Frazer 
S2K Yr 4  Mrs Kylie McIntosh 
S2S Yr 4  Ms Stephanie Coard 
     
S3W Yr 6  Mr Rod Woolard  
   (Stg 3 Supervisor) 
S3C Yr 5  Mr Chris Brown 
S3R Yr 5  Miss Kim Woods 
S3K Yr 5&6  Miss Kellie Balloch 
S3B Yr 6  Mrs Rachel Bulluss 
 
Library   Mrs Tracy Harris 
Reading Recovery Miss Robyn Gorman 
RFF   Mr Rob Samuels 
ESL   Mrs Robin Lockie  
EALD   Mrs Margaret Ratcliff 
Computers  Mrs Heidi Boon  
RFF   Mrs Merryn Handley  
RFF   Mrs Kerri Cummins  
RFF   Mrs Jo Wrigley  
RFF   Mrs Julie Crossman  
Social Skills  Mrs Jenny Naglic  
    
SAM   Mrs Chris Thomson  
SAO& SAM  Mrs Leanne Sclater  
SAO   Mrs Grace Farnham 
SAO   Mrs Ann-Marie Takami 
SAO & SLSO  Mrs Hazel Henderson 
SLSO   Ms Meredith Cooper 
GA   Mr Trevor Gorman 
Cleaners  Mrs Pat Crowe and 

Ms Marie Membreno  
 

2017 School Leaders 

Captains  
Jayden   Hayley.P 

Leaders 
Jamari   Hayley.I 
Cooper   Ella 
Mitchell  Jessica 
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House Leaders 

Adina 
Kybe   Chloe.S 
Lincoln   Ashley 

Birrawell 
Josh   Esha 
Jack   Jasmine 

KiaKia 
Javier   Haylee.B 
Luke.C   Holly.G 

Yallul (Yellow) 
Jaxon.W  Bella 
Vaueli   Angel 
 

Facebook 

Blackwell Public School now has a Facebook page.  

Come look for us  
 
 

Please be aware that the school logo is the Intellectual 
Property of the Department of Education and can not 
be used without the consent of the school. 
 

A note from the Deputy Principal 
2017 brings another great year where we can work 
together in developing and educating each child at 
Blackwell. All students seem eager to start the 
mornings. It was exciting seeing so many students 
waiting near the front gate on their first day back at 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƛǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŜǘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ   ! 
reminder, though, that the school bell rings at 8.30am 
where the students are supervised in the playground. 
Any student who arrives before 8.30am MUST come to 
the Office and wait until the 8.30am bell. No child is to 
be in any playground area or wait near the front gates.  

Students are looking smart in their full school uniform, 
however, Shirts do need to be tucked in and white 
socks with black shoes and black laces are a school 
requirement.  

Please be reminded that school starts promptly at 
9.00am. All children should be lining up in their 
assigned area at this time. A kiss and a wave to see 
them off to lines is all that is needed. If you wish to 
speak to teachers, please make an appointment rather 
than speaking to them as the class goes into their room 

to start the day. When waiting for your child/children in 
the afternoon, please wait in the COLA areas near your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ classroom. Chatting outside classrooms and in 
activity areas can be quite disruptive to both teachers 
and students. I am sure you will all see your children 
when they step out of their classes. 

We have Kate Meredith from Educate to Communicate 
coming into our school each fortnight on a Wednesday 
to give speech therapy sessions. If it is suggested you 
ǎŜŜ ŀ ǎǇŜŜŎƘ ǘƘŜǊŀǇƛǎǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǇŜŜŎƘΣ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ 
pick up an information letter from the Office. You will 
have contact details for Kate and times can be arranged 
to fit into school hours at Blackwell. You are under no 
obligation to see Kate if you prefer to go elsewhere. For 
our new parents, teachers here will give you 
information and speak to you if speech therapy should 
be considered for your child. 

The Swim carnival will be held in Week 5 ς Wednesday 
22

nd
 February. 

SCHOOL PHOTOS will be held in Week 6 ς Thursday 2nd 
March. More information will come soon when photo 
packs orders will come home with your child.  

LΩƳ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ and work that 
ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  [ŜǘΩǎ ŜƴƧƻȅ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ 
community where school matters and where each child 
is considered as a unique individual. 

¦ƴǘƛƭ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƛƳŜ Χ 

Judith Wilson 
Deputy Principal 

P & C News 2016 
The next P & C AGM meeting for Term 1, 2017 will be 
held on: 
When:  Monday, 6th March 2017 
Time:  AGM 7:00pm 
Where:  Blackwell Public School Staffroom   
All executive positions will be open for nominations. 
More detailed information to come in our next newsletter. 

       
All welcome to attend. 

Our first meeting was held on Monday evening  6th 
February. Parents had to chance to meet our newly 

appointed librarian Miss Tracy Harris. The 2017 theme 
ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƭƛōǊŀǊȅ ƛǎ 5Ǌ {ŜǳǎǎΩ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ  ά hƘ ǘƘŜ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 

go!έ Keep an eye on the library as staff and students 
add their awesome displays. 

Blackwell Public School P&C 
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Parent / Teacher Information Night 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 20th February 
Come and meet your teacher and hear about what your 

child will be doing this year. 
   4.30 ς 5-30pm Kindergarten 
  5.30 ς 6.30pm  Year 1 and 2 
  6.30 ς 7.30pm        Year 5 and 6 

Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) will be giving parents an 
opportunity for a one on one 10 minute interview to 

ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŜŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 
Notes going home today. 

 

News from the Office  

Make Online Payments  

It is now possible for parents to make online payments 
to the school for amounts owing for students, via a 
secure payment page hosted by Westpac. Payments 
can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit or 
debit card, and can be made via computer, tablet or 
mobile phone. The payment page is accessed from the 
front page of the schools website by selecting $ Make a 
payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school 
contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales 
to students and creative and practical arts activities 
(these include choir, drama and dance). There is also a 
ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊȅ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨhǘƘŜǊΩ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ŎƻǾŜǊ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƴƻǘ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ 
in the previous headings, Other can be used to make a 
complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must 
enter: 

¶ the students name, and 

¶ class and reference number OR 

¶ the students name, and 

¶ date of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a 
payment as student information is not held within the 
payment system.  

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to 
ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured 
in a secure manner, these details are not passed back 
to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of 
the payment before the payment is processed 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school 
ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǇǘŜŘ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
account. For any enquiries regarding the Online 
Payment process please contact the School 
Administration Office. 

Upcoming Events 
Blackwell Swimming Carnival 
Who: Yr 3-6 students, Yr 2 students only who 

are 8 years old this year and can 
competently swim 50 unaided. 

When:  Wednesday, 22
nd

 February 2017 
Where:  Mount Druitt Pool 
Cost: $10  
Notes went home last week. 
Money and permission note to be returned to the 
office no than Thursday, 15th February 2017 
 
Year 6 Students Leavers Shirts and Jumpers 
Cost:  Polo Shirts $36 
  Jumpers $45 
Size try-ons are available in S3B classroom before and 
after school. 
Note went out to Year 6 students last week. Money and 
order form to be returned  the office no later than 
Friday, 17th March 2017. 
 

¸ŜŀǊ с LƴǘŜǊǊŜƭŀǘŜ άaƻǾƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŜƴ ¸ŜŀǊǎέ 
Who: Yr 6 students ONLY 
When:  Thursday, 16th & 23rd February 2017 
  Thursday, 2nd & 9th March 2017 
Where:  At School 
Cost: $44  
Notes went home last week. 
Money and permission note to be returned to the 
office no later than Monday, 13th February 2017. 

School Banking 
School Banking has started .     
Banking is every 
Thursday. 
Could I please ask 
parents to re-label your 
ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ bŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƭŀǎǎ 
of 2017 on their bank book cover. 
 
Thankyou 
Banking Volunteers 
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Year 6 Interrelate 
The cost is $44 per student NOT $48.40. 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Packs for 2017 
As advised last year school packs have been organised 
for all students at Blackwell at the cost of $80 per 
student.  The school is now subsidising these packs, as 
follows: 
First Child -  $80 
Second Child - $60 
Third Child- $40 
Fourth Child- FREE 
 
If you have already paid for these packs by cash,  you 
will be given change with your receipt, if eligible.  If you 
paid by POP a credit will be held to be used throughout 
the year. 
 
Thankyou 
Office Staff 
 
 
 

Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
G'day everyone!  My name is Tracy Harris and I am 
Blackwell Public School's new Teacher Librarian.  I have 
been a teacher for 13 years, teaching in both city and 
country schools.  Before Blackwell, I taught at Bennett 
Road Public School for over 10 years both as a Teacher 
Librarian and classroom teacher.  
 
I LOVE dogs, especially German Shepherds. I am lucky 
enough to share my house with 2 of these beautiful 
dogs named Odin and Indiana. During my spare time I 
volunteer with the NSW Rural Fire Service, ride horses, 
attend dog shows and read (I can get lost in a book 
shop for hours!).   
 
I absolutely adore reading books aloud to students and 
using different voices to represent the characters 
ǿƛǘƘƛƴ ōƻƻƪǎΦ aȅ ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǳǘƘƻǊ ƛǎ !ŀǊƻƴ 
Blabey.  I think libraries are magical places as they allow 
us to travel, meet new people and go on amazing 
adventures just by reading the words found on a page.   
My favourite quote is 'The more that you read, the 
more things you will know.  The more that you learn, 
the more places you'll go' by Dr. Seuss.  
 
I am looking forward to getting to know everyone in the 
Blackwell community and seeing you all throughout the 
year in the library. 
 
Keep on reading, 
Miss H 
 
 
 
 

Scholastics Bookclub 
Bookclub Issue 1 catalogues went home last week.  You 
are also able to go online to view the catalogue at 
http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub. 
All orders are due back to the front office by Friday, 
10th February 2017. 
 
 
 

 

  

  

 
 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/bookclub
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Permission to Publish Reminder 
We are still waiting on a few more blue 
permission to publish photos note to 
be returned.  If you did not receive a 
note please ask for one at the front 
office as we urgently need to update 

information for all students. This 
permission is urgently required. The 
information of either yes or no will 
then be ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ 
record for their time spent here at 
Blackwell Public School. 
 

Individual Health Care Plan Reminder 

If any students have an asthma or anaphylaxis plan, 
these are required to be updated for 2017 school year. 
Please contact the front office with any concerns. This 
is a departmental requirement. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Volunteer Helpers 

To assist us here at school with our volunteer helpers 
there is a new no cost On line Registration for 
volunteers- www.newcheck.kids.nsw.gov.au or phone 
02 9826 7627 for assistance. (Compulsory for 
volunteers who are working with children).  

I would like to thank all our volunteers who regularly 
assist Blackwell in so many ways from Friday banking to 
library to classroom activities to individual students. It 
certainly strengthens our school.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Uniforms ς  
Abel Schoolwear Shop 
Abel is available at the school every Wednesday in 
Term 1. 
 
You are also able to visit their shop at: 

5 Coombes Drive. Penrith 
PH: 4731 2388 

Monday ς Thursday  8:30am ς 4:30pm 
Friday   8:30am ς 1:30pm 
And the 1st Saturday of every month 9am ς 12pm 
 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.newcheck.kids.nsw.gov.au/


  

7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



  

8 

Early Stage 1 Information   KL ς Miss Heather Lane  KA ς Mrs Paula Anderson  

      KK ς Mrs Sharalynne Krensel  KR ς Mrs Pauline Richmond 
      KT ς Mrs Jo Turnbull / Mrs Jo Wrigley   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


